# ROCKYVIEW GAS CO-OP NEWSLETTER



May / June 2023

#### **BUYING OR SELLING?**

**Moving Out** 

If you are moving from your property and you need to have the gas service discontinued at your current location, please contact our office at least 5 business days before by calling 403-946-4222.

Moving In

If you have purchased a new property and need to have the gas service transferred into your name at the new location, please notify us.



#### **EQUAL PAYMENT PLAN (EPP) BUDGET CUSTOMERS**

The Reconciled amount owing for the previous year Budget cycle is shown on your May bill and will be withdrawn on June 15, 2023. The June 1, 2023 to May 31, 2024 Equal Payment Plan Budget monthly amount will show on your June 30<sup>th</sup> gas bill based on your previous year's consumption and forecasted gas rates.

### FEDERATION OF ALBERTA GAS CO-OPS LTD. ACHIEVEMENT AWARD

Award for rural students entering post-secondary education.

The Federation Achievement Award was created to recognize deserving students of members across rural Alberta. Four \$1,000 awards are handed out at the Federation Annual General Meeting. Please visit our website www.rvgc.ca for more information and to download the application form.

Our mission is to operate as a safe and reliable natural gas distribution system and supply clean-burning natural gas to the rural members/customers at a fair and reasonable cost.

#### **COMMUNITY NEWS**

Rain or shine, the show must go on every June at Pete Knight Days in Crossfield! Visit their website for more information and join in the fun!

#### **AUTO-DEBIT AND E-BILLING**

In our continued effort to save time, money and paper, we encourage you to sign up for paperless billing and pre-authorized debit withdrawals. Please contact our office if you wish to enroll for these services.



#### Contact Us

#### Rockyview Gas Co-op Ltd.

Box 399, 904 Limit Ave. Crossfield, Alberta TOM 0S0 (403) 946-4222 info@rvgc.ca www.rvgc.ca

In case of Emergency, please call 403-946-4222 or 1-877-946-4222

## ROCKYVIEW GAS CO-OP LTD. METER CHANGES/RECERTIFICATIONS ARE UNDERWAY

Our field staff have reached out to many of our members to arrange appointments to complete the 2023 meter changes. Thank you to those who have had meter changes completed, your cooperation has been greatly appreciated.

Our office will be in contact via email or phone to advise when they will be in your area. Please update our office with an email address for customer communication if you haven't already.

#### 2023 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WRAP-UP

We would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone that was able to attend our 49<sup>th</sup> Annual General Meeting in April of this year.

We are pleased to announce the 3 vacancies on the Board of Directors have been filled by Sheldon Bennett, Robert McNeil and Dave Schwass. Welcome back gentlemen!

Your board consists of 9 Directors in total; Sheldon Bennett, Donald Crippen, Richard Goerzen, Phil Heidebrecht, Robert McNeil, Ross Morrison, Earl Munro, Walter Reimer and Dave Schwass.

We look forward to sending out invites to our members to attend our 50<sup>th</sup> Annual General Meeting next year!